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June 2022

Dear Renzo Piano,

Though I have always hesitated, I have been urged numerous times to
write to you by the Chairperson of the Japan Institute of Architects (JIA)
in regard to the preservation of the Tokio Marine Nichido Building
(TMIB).

You are a highly esteemed and honored architect who has designed
numerous excellent works, and I am sure you decided to accept the TMIB
redevelopment project only after careful consideration. It is only because
we feel no other choice that myself and my association have felt compelled

to write to you.

We have contacted Tokio Marine & Nichido Fire Insurance Co., Ltd. and
Mitsubishi Jisho Design Inc. requesting that the TMIB not be demolished,
but instead be preserved in the redevelopment. However, they have not
responded to our case, and we have since heard that the demolition is
planned to commence in October of this year. The TMIB is a forerunner
of Japan’s modern architecture and is the work of Kunio Maekawa, an
architect who has designed many masterpieces. The basic concept of the
building was to provide a simple public square for citizens that opens onto
the street, with the interior comprised of a comfortable office space.
Ceramic materials unique to Japan have been used to construct the
building, creating a beautiful work of architecture that is steeped in
humanism. Harmonizing perfectly with the moat of the Tokyo Imperial
Palace that runs by it, the structure is hailed as a masterpiece among

Japan’s super high-rise buildings and is much loved by city residents.



As you will discover if you read the book we have written, a great number
of people have been shocked by the decision to destroy the building. We
have included an essay from this book, which we would be grateful if you
could read carefully. It is written by Hisao Kohyama, architect and
Professor Emeritus at the University of Tokyo. We are deeply concerned
that you have not been properly informed of the building’s special
importance, and it is our request that an exceptional new structure be
created that incorporates the current TMIB. We are hopeful that this new
structure can reflect this fine example of Japan’s super high-rise

architecture.

As I believe you are aware, the Dai-ichi Life Insurance building and the
Meiji Seimei Kan along the same moat have been redeveloped in a way
that incorporates most of their original structures, leaving them largely
preserved to the delight of many people. The Meiji Seimei Kan,
subsequently, has been designated by the Government of Japan as an
Important Cultural Property. We hope that you can recognize the TMIB’s
architectural and scenic value and create a remarkable design that draws
on the existing building. It is our wish that your deep judgment and rich
creative expression can lead to a work of architecture that preserves the

TMIB, continuing to build on its memories and history.

Thank you for your time and I wish the best for your continued success in

the future.

Yours sincerely,
Hiroshi Oune, Former Chairperson of the Japan Institute of Architects,
on behalf of all members of the TMIB-LOVE Association





